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Meeting Place 
This month there will 
be no formal meeting 
but get in touch with 
Eric to sign up for 
your time at the Swap 
Meet. 

See you next month 
for the August 3 Pot-
luck. Look in next 
months Fender Chat-
ter for time and place. 

A very big Thank You! To all of you that helped with this show.  
Alan Stacey, Suzie Stacey from the Model T Club, Cody Smith and Dave 
Jeschke from Albertson all went to the 2nd Harvest kick off for Hunger Aware-
ness Week. Jason and Rod Wieber from 2nd Harvest were some of the speaker 
to let us know what was planed for the month of June and what 2nd Harvest will 
be doing with the food and money that will be raised. 

This year show raised $628.00 in cash that will be use to buy $6280.00 worth of 
food. With the Car Show and Albertsons food drive weekend the total of food 
taken in was 1789 lb. This almost filled the truck that 2nd Harvest uses for 
Tom’s Turkey Drive. Rod Wieber of 2nd Harvest was very pleased with the way 
the Model T Club can get things done. So again a very large thank you to all the 
T member that came out to support this cause.  

Dan Coslic, Linda Klesch and Hazel Whiteley manned the registrations table to 
get the 84 cars signed in. Some cars came in late and some left early so the 
total of all the cars was 105. They also collected more than 300 lb of food that 
was donated with the registration of cars. There wasn’t a car there that did not 
get a vote. There were a lot of question to answer as not many people get to 
see the T’s.  

Jean and Charlie Almeda brought their 1929 Chevy Roadster this took 1st Place 
in the Pre 38 with Linda and Dave Klach’s Center Door following with 2nd and 
Lee Burgess 1931 Ford Victoria. There was only one vote separating him and 
Glen and Hazel 1915 Paddy Wagon. Every Model T and T Speedster there 
touched someone there as they all got votes. Even Alan’s 1915. Jack Kline’s 
Touring and Travis’ T got votes.         (Cont on pg 8) 



 

 

OFFICERS ETC. NAMES PHONE #’S OFFICERS ETC.  PHONE #’S 

President:   Nan Robison 924-8654 Photo albums: Help wanted  

Vice President: Erik Hutchinson 939-3572 Library:  Gene Kicha’s 
shop  

926-4872 

Secretary:   Mark Hutchinson 448-2819 Road Cleanup:  Wes Miller 509-467-6772 (h) 

Treasurer: Allen Henzen 455-8997 Programs: Safety 
/Seminars 

Mike Robison 924-8654 

Editors  

stacey27t@comcast.net 

Alan & Suzie  
Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 
99217 

487-2936-(h) 
230-8711– (Suzie C 
230-7522- (Alan) 

2006 Banquet: 

Assistants needed 

Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 

Co-Editor and e-
mailer:  

Jim Patterson  509-299-7357 Graphics and 
design:  

Jeff Hipp hippgrafix@aol.com 

Paper Co-
ordinators:  

Whiteleys  624-0933 Blood Bank:  Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Roster Editor:  Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 Sunshine:  Jean Almeda 448-2508 

Photographer:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Car Club Council: Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Calendar editor:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Welcoming:  Mike Stromo 725-4531 

Refreshments: Candy Burgess 

 

924-0898 

 

Tours Dave Robison 924-8654 

Legal:  Harvey Durhan  Webmaster Allen Henzen Henzen9@aol.com 

 

Co-Photographer: Jillian Caples 893-8965    

WHO YA GONNA CALL? OFFICERS AND CHAIRMEN 

Dues are $20 per year.  They are now 
past due. All correspondence should be 
directed to the mailing address.  Ads 
for Ford parts and cars wanted and for 
sale and submissions only should be 
sent to the editor via email or snail 
mail.  Deadline for submissions is  the 
18th of the month..   

Club mailing address is: 

IEMTFCA: POB 11708 

Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

spokanemodeltclub.com 

PAGE  2 JULY  2007 

New Car? - 1910 Speedster : Kerry and Susie Tritt have a new T in the neighbor-
hood. They have purchased this one on June 8th. They 
received it from Chuck Cates. He told them that he had 
not driven this car in the last 10 years.  He stopped by 
to ask Alan some questions and we went over to help 
with the start up. Then Alan took him out for quick 
driving lesson and a ride.  

They stated that they will be coming to the potluck next 
month and look forward to meeting you. 
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President’s Message 

 

JULY  2007 

Inland Empire Model T Ford 
Club   

President, Nan Robison, called the meeting 
to order at 7:35   P.M.  

 

Mike Stormo said there weren’t any new 
people present.  Erik Hutchinson passed around the swap meet sched-
ule. We will only be helping man the back gate. He also explained where 
our booth will be.   Committee chairpersons reported as follows:   

Secretary: We approved the minutes as written for last month. Treas-
urer, Allen Henzen, passed out a treasurer’s report.  Sunshine, Jean 
Almeda, sent cards to Susie Stacey and Craig Nelson.  Safety and Semi-
nars, Mike Robison, stated we inspected between 20-22 cars during the 
safety inspection. We had a silent auction but it did not produce enough 
to pay for the chili. No bill has been presented to pay for the chili yet.  
Tour Chairman, Dave Robison, gave the tour report. 

Blood Bank/Car Club Council: Charlie Almeda said we have 1 unit of 
blood available. He further stated the club should review whether or not 
we want to continue to do the blood bank since only one person seems to 
be giving blood? He then announced that since he has been heading up 
this program for seven years, he will not do it again next year! Charlie 
explained we will be hosting the INCCC show no shine event this year 
he is looking for volunteers.   

Photography: Jillian Caples requested we bring new pictures of our cars 
so she can include them in the club photo album. Web Site: Allen Hen-
zen said he will post new information to the web site if we will get it to 
him.  

Old Business:  Charlie Almeda asked again for volunteers to chair the 
4th of July tour for 2009. Nan asked for a show of hands of interested 
volunteers and since no one was interested, it was tabled until the Au-
gust meeting.   

New Business: No meeting in July.   July 19th INCCC Show: meet at 
Office Depot at 4:30 P.M. Call Charlie Almeda for more information.  
The Staceys have found a new provider of toner cartridge for our printer 
which should be 30-40 percent cheaper. (YEAH! Good job!)  

Nan Robison explained the door policy at the church.  For security rea-
sons, the only doors that will be open are the ones at the back of the 
church on the South side.  Even these doors will be locked after our 
meeting starts, so that anyone going out will not be able to get back in, 
unless they take a second person with them to hold the door open.  

Jim Patterson had information on several vehicles for sale. He said he 
will get the information to the Staceys for inclusion in this newsletter. 
Erik Hutchinson asked again for people to please sign up for booth duty 
at the swap meet!  

Car Projects: Seems there are several cars up and running. Tweety is 
back, Mike and Rick are also on the road, and Alan Stacey says his ‘15 is 
running well.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:30.  Glen Whitley won the drawing and split 
$9.00 I believe.  

Respectfully submitted;  Mark C. Hutchinson  
 

 

Medical Lakes Founders Day Parade Tour: 
(see pg-8 for more) 

Howdy, Well, can you believe it.  The year 
is half over!!  It's amazing how fast time 
has gone.  I want to take this time to 
thank all my committee chairs.  Maybe I 
don't say it enough, but I really appreciate 
all that you do.  The club could not run 
any where near as well without 
all your help.  You all do a great job and I 
thank you for your time and energy. I also 
want to comment on the wonderful diver-
sity of our club.  Whether it be car shows, 
local tours, national tours, club tours, 
fund raisers, or club sponsored events, we 
do it all.  We are active and involved and 
it is great.  It is a wonderful representa-
tion of the Model T!!  

Thank-you all Nan  

Just a short note to let you all know 
that Jim Patterson’s new T is blue 
and white. It must be a roadster as 
it only has one door there is no key 
so where is the crank to start this 
one? 
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Model T Club Booth - Spokane Swap Meet - July 13-15 
 

It's getting to be that time of year again and we are looking for people to help staff the Model T 
booth at the Spokane Swap Meet July 13-15. This year we have a much better location which is 
both more visible to the public and closer to the action! Last year we did not attract as much inter-
est due in part to the location given to the club as a result of construction to the main building. 
This year the Model T Club will still be indoors but will also have the advantage of being close to 
the outdoor booths. With this new location, we hope to have a much larger turnout at the booth 
and we are looking for volunteers to aid in staffing it over the Swap Meet weekend. We are asking 
that T club members please try to spare 2 hours over the course of the weekend to help watch the 
T club's booth. With everyone's help, we could turn this into one of the more successful swap 
meets the T club has ever had! If you have time to spare, please look at the signup sheet in this 
issue and/or contact Erik Hutchinson at 509-939-3572. You can also email him at 
ehutchin@gonzaga.edu.    

Thank you and we look forward to seeing everyone at the Swap Meet this year! 

Swap Meet T Club Booth  

Hours Signup Sheet 
        Friday- Saturday -Sunday time 
8-10am  10am-12pm  12-2pm  2-4pm 
 
4-6pm 
 
6-8pm 

Sunshine Report:   

Get Well Cards to:  None were sent this month.  

 Blood Bank Report   0 units.  For those of you that can Donate Blood PLEASE call and make 
an appointment to do so soon!  On Monday July 16th Lincare will have the Mobile Blood Drive bus 
at 45 E. Cozza from 10:00 am to 11:30 am. Let them know that you are with the Model T Club to put 
blood back in the clubs name.  PLEASE bring photo I.D. and drink plenty of fluids and eat a nutri-
tious meal 2 to 4 hours before your arrival. A summer T-Shirt will be given out for those that pre 
registered. Call Marlene Cross at 467-0362 ext 161 if you wish to pre-register.  

INCC   Scholarship Down Town Car Show  July 19, 2007  
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July 

6, 7, 8th 4Th of July Tour 

 Walla Walla Whirlwind Tour– 509-529-0509 
13-14-15th  37th Annual Early Ford V-8 Club Swap Meet -  
 Spokane Fair & Expo Center 

14th  His Rides 3rd Annual Car & Motorcycle Show 

 9:00 am  3079 E 16th Church, Post Falls, ID 

17th Bike Night with Cruiz Magazine 

 6:00pm at RT 53 Diner, Rathdrum, ID 

19th INCC- Downtown Scholarship Car Show 

19th Route 53 Diner with Cruiz Magazine 

 13668 W. Hwy 53, Rathdrum, ID 

28th Hot Wheels in Millwood Open Show 

 2:00pm Millwood Town Park, Millwood, WA 

August 

3-4 Wanderer’s James Dean Day Show 8:00am 

 Chewelah City Park, Chewelah, WA 

5th Tour with T-Club & (HCCA) Horseless  

 Carriage Club for Picnic. 

18th Cops and Kids Open Car Show (Night Show 6:30pm) 

 Riverside and Washington-Downtown Spokane 

September 

14-15  George Smith Memorial Tour at Old Town, ID 

16th.    Just Park It Tour, CARS Clubs - Spokane.  

22nd  Route 53 Diner Show-n-Shine + Music10:00 am 

  13668 W. Hwy 53, Rathdrum, WA 

25th  Pork Chop Run to Little Bennie’s Drive in 5:00pm  

  E. 11923 Trent, Spokane, WA 

October  

 7-th  Model T Driving School, October, 7, 2007 

Our New E-mail:  The Stacey’s (The Editors)  have a new E-mail.  For “all” Club business, please send 
to our new e-mail at: stacey27t@comcast.net   

On  Tuesday, April 24 will be   
      Motorcycle night–Route-53 
Each Wednesday: Steer Inn on 
 N. Division 5:00 p.m. on.  
 
Each Thursday:  Dairy Queen 
 (Misfires) at Argonne 
 and Trent 5:00 p.m. on. 
On     Thursday April 26th will     
          Be the first car cruise at  
          Route-53 - Rathdrum Id. 
 

Candy’s Cookie Corner  

July; 

 No Meeting 

August: 

 Annual Potluck 

 Bring our chairs and  

 A dish. 

September: 

 Call Candy as we 
 need COOKIES!!!! 

If you know of an event 
that you would like to see 
in this column Please let 
us know. Thanks 
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Tuesday-Nights:  

The guys and gals are working hard for the Montana-500 at Tuesday-Nights (good luck on Sat-
urday June-17 in MT).  Tweedy Bird broke its frame, but Nan, Tom, Mike and Rick jumped 
onto fixing it. The car are ready for the race, but others are also working on their T’s.  Hal and  
Alan work on their T’s. Alan Stacey is getting ready for Medical’s Lake parade this Saturday. 
Hal was working on his engine and a leaking rear seal. Travis’s T had a leak in the rear end 
which was fixed. Is your T’s running well?   Since the Inspection Tour was done, now is the time 
to bring that T to the Tuesday Nights.  Tom has the right parts, and there is a lot of help.  Plan 
on coming down to Tuesday-Nights at Antique Auto Ranch.   

Spice of Life:                    
 
                                    CHILI  (taken from a Betty Crocker cookbook)   
Makes 24 servings I broke it down for 2 people. Submitted by Sandy Dyers 
 4 lbs. ground beef        
  chopped onions (about 4 cups)   
 4 cans(1lb. 12 oz. each can) tomatoes (can be any kind-but crushed is preferred.)  
4 cans(15 & 1/2 oz each) kidney beans ( I use the real or canned small red bean)      
2  tbs. sugar 1 can (15 oz.) tomato sauce   
 3 tbs. chili powder  
 1 tbs plus 1 & 1/2 tsp. salt   
 Cook and stir ground beef and onion in large roasting pan until meat is brown and onion is tender. 
Drain off fat. Stir in tomatoes, liquid from beans, tomato sauce and seasonings. Heat to boiling. 
 Reduce heat, simmer uncovered 1 hour and 15 min.  Stir in beans and simmer for about 30 min. 
or  until desired consistency.   Add some chili seasoning mix (to taste and maybe a bit more sugar 
- according to your taste)      
 FOR TWO PEOPLE 
 1 lb. ground beef    1 cup chopped onions   1 can tomatoes   1 can small red beans small can of 
tomato sauce     1 tbs. sugar    3/4 tbs. chili powder    Salt to taste. Mix as per directions above.   
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Younger Generations at Otis Orchards Elementary School 

Friday, June 1st was a day for us to share our Model T knowledge with the younger generations at 
Otis Orchards Elementary School at Harvard Rd and Wellesley in Otis Orchards.  The T Club also 
meet early at the Otis Grill an early lunch. After lunch we headed next door to the school and put 
the cars on display. Jim Patterson showed the students a video, and give them a presentation on 
the Model T's history and the effects of the automobile on American life.   This was a great educa-
tional event for about 350 students this year and we had a very large turn out of Model T's. There 
was only 5-T’s during school events. The kids had a “Blast” honking our horns and climbing in and 
out of the T’s. 

   

The kids loved the T’s.  A copy of the CD was given to Otis Orchards School too. After all the kids 
the group was hot, real hot, so we went for ice-cream floats  Later after floats, we attended their 
annual Parent-Teacher Fund Raiser evening.  For putting our cars on display before the club meet-
ing, again this year, the PTA feed us a free BBQ hamburgers and the trimmings .  Our regular 
monthly Model T club meeting was held in the school library,  instead of the normal venue of the 
Church.  We had 14-T’s on display for the folks. The weather was really HOT!!  This was a great 
opportunity to get our T’s out for full day of Model T'ing in warm pre-summer weather.  Free din-
ner, lot's of tire-kicking,  lots of talking about Model T's, and a tour for ice-cream (sorry Joe, you 
missed out), and the monthly T meeting to boot.   

Joanne Jepperson and Rick Carnegie ram rod the kids and helped with the function as well.  
Joanne also put together a Welcoming Board in the school for parents and the club members. The 
board was very well done. Joanne,  Thank you for your work. The members, were very well at-
tended for the meeting. We also got free dinner and a lot of questions from the parents and kids. 
All and all it was very well done function. What more could you ask for??? 



 

 

1st Annual Millwood Classic Cruise to End Hunger (cont. 
from pg. 1) 

John Clarizio from the Dr Pepper / 7 Up Bottling donated the root beer for the floats for the 
drivers and Hollend from Dairy Queen provided the ice cream for the floats. Dairy Queen also 
provided the coffee and Albertson provide donuts (16 dozen) and bottled water for the show. 
Albertsons paid for all the trophies and provided some of the door prizes.  We had several of 
the T member just drop off food as they had places to go and people to see then there were the 
ones that stayed to chat with fellow T members.  

 We were told by several non club member that this was the best show they had gone to in 
quite awhile as the Country Jammers were the band that provide the music again this year for 
this event. A very special thank you to Gene and Judy Lewis and all the members of the band 
for providing such great entertainment.  

Albertson, Dairy Queen and 2nd Harvest has asked the T Club to help again next year in run-
ning the car show. This will have to be discussed as Alan and Suzie will not be able to spear-
heading it again next year.  
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 Medical Lakes Founders Day Parade 
On June 16th the Patterson’s hosted the tour out to Medical 
Lake Parade. The tour started at the Roseaur’s on Oak and 
3rd at 8:15 with Glen and Hazel Whiteley in the ‘15 touring,  
Gene Kicha in the ‘23 speedster, Lee and Candy in their ‘31 
Ford Victoria, Wes Miller, his daughter and grandkids in their 
‘26 touring, and the Stacey’s in the ‘27 pickup all lead by Jim 
Patterson and his grandsons in the ‘23 touring. We had a nice 
long tour and were very pleased to note that we were passing 
the traffic on the freeway.( Eastern Graduation). We were met 

by Norm and Virginia Warren in the ‘25 TT Express for the parade. We then added the Nelsons 
to tour out to Medical Lake were Glen Whitely took some great photos of all the T that were 
there for the Parade. We then toured to Jim and Betty Patterson’s who put on the best lunch 
ever. Thank you, Jim & Betty for the wonderful time! 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR THE NATIONAL CLUB: 

Name  _________________________________________________________ 

Address  _______________________________________________________ 

City   ______________________ State ____________ Zip _______________ 

Phone Number:  __________________________________ 

ANNUAL DUES:   

US:  $29.00    Visa, Mastercard, and Discover cards accepted 

Send  to:         The Model T Ford Club of America 

                         POB  126, Centerville, IN  47330 

                          

Your continued support of the National club is a big part of our 
clubs success as well as the key to cheap insurance.  Please take the 
time to join or renew your membership. 

Our For Sale area is probably one of 
the most underused resources club 
members have.  If you have part, cars 
(T or not) or just need to get informa-
tion out to a lot of people at no cost, 
contact us.  We will run adds on a 
space available basis.  If you have 
questions contact either Alan or Suzie 
Stacey for info 
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For Sale : Model –T Top 
Bows for sale, various years. 
Call Harvey Dunham at 
(509) 993-2417 

For Sale; Vintage ladies coats, 
dresses, hats: vintage men's suits, 
hats, dusters, 1 Model T RV (a pull-
behind a Model T trailer). Gulbran-
son piano. Call Cheri Storey at 926-
4260 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past Cartoons, from Jeff Hipp-1993 

We Would Like to Thank Our Sponsors At The 2nd Harvest Car Show! 

Stop by and tell them “Thank You”.  And please buy there.  Without their help, we 
couldn’t do cars shows and help 2nd Harvest Food Bank.  Also, Suzie and I would 

like to thank you the members for your sup-
port during this show and others. 

FOR SALE:   1925 
Model T Speedster - 
Haines body; Rajo 
head with two S.U. 
carbs and Borg-
Warner overdrive, 
Nash 1940's rear-end 
and rear hydraulic  

brakes.  Fenders and wire wheels all the way around;  
Titled with '25 Washington plates.  $10,000. -  Don 
Wood - Walla Walla, WA   phone: 509-529-0564  

   



 

 

I.E.M.T.F.C.A. 

Alan & Suzie Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 

Spokane, WA 99217 

July- 2007 

2nd Harvest-1st Annual Millwood Car Show 


